
BATH STREET BUS LANE 
CONTRAFLOW 

Issue No.4 



Progress Update: 

Dear Stakeholder, 

It’s been a busy time for us as we are doing our best to 

achieve milestones on the project. We are at a stage where 

the works are overlapping, and continuing for longer 

stretches of time. There has been no significant change in 

pedestrian traffic management plans, especially as the 

works are more concentrated on Bath Street alone now. 

The Southwest corner of Bath Street and New Road has 

been on hold due to issues with the existing Traffic light 

infrastructure, requiring a new design, with this now 

complete we have recommenced the widening to this area. 

Laying subbase for road, and trimming subbase for kerb 

installation, removal of street lighting, laying ducting for 

street lighting, and installing new gullies are still in progress 

and will continue into August.  

We have set temporary crossing for access to hospital to 

ensure level of service is maintained. 

Changes made to the original designs of the BT Chamber 

adjacent to the Betting shop on the Southeast Corner have 

now been approved, and we are continuing works by 

undertaking more ground investigation works for the 

excavation of the new location. 

The expected duration for Southern Water to alter surface 

water mains has now been extended due to new design and 

complete change in scope. Southern Water recommenced 

on site end of July, and they will continue to work within our 

traffic management for the next five weeks. 

Phase two works have started such as Removal of existing signage, street furniture, ducting 

works, and preliminary works to the central reservations. 

The project is in 4 phases. 

Phase 1 – Road widening 
on the West side. 

Works on footpaths, 
kerbs, laying of binders, 
surfaces, and tactile 
pavers to be completed 
by mid-August. 

Phase 2 –Removal and 
reconstruction of the 
Central Reservation. 

Continuation of Kerb 
Laying to West side. 

Continuation of footpath 
removal and 
reinstatement to tarmac 
surfacing of the footpath 
and carriageway to 
continue. 

Phase 3 - Road Widening 
on the East side and 
works on the Central 
Section, and BT Chamber 
Works. 

Phase 4 – Reinstate 
Central Reservation 
islands 



    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Works from July are still in 

progress and will continue until 

the end of August. While the 

works are ongoing, major changes 

in August will include:  

• Traffic management plan 

creating single lane traffic 

in taxi lane and 

northbound traffic lane - to 

be localised around the 

southern island. 

Temporary pedestrian 

crossing to be utilised. 

• Remove streetlights and 

signals - Power supplies to 

be made safe below the 

pavement for future reuse. 

• Signals on southern island 

will be removed and 

temporary signals installed 

to maintain functionality. 

• Removal of existing signs 

and bollards and light 

columns - Power supplies 

to be pot ended below 

pavement for future use. 

Upcoming works 



    

 

 

Social Value 

As part of our commitment to be good 

neighbours, we visited the Pathways Day 

Centre at ST. Georges complex in Bath 

Street to identify how we can support their 

Cause as they carry out the voluntary 

service of being a community support 

system for adults with learning disabilities 

in and around Gravesend. 

Our team bought and donated items worth 

£550 which included sporting equipment, 

art and craft supplies, painting, DIY 

supplies, as well as indoor and outdoor 

games to help keep users busy and 

mentally stimulated whilst having a good 

time.  

 

 

A member of the Jackson team has also 

volunteered an entire working day to 

support and facilitate the Challenge of 

Leadership event at Gravesend Grammar 

School. The event is organized annually 

as a platform to bring professionals from 

different industries to engage with 

students of year 12 and give them career 

advice as well as to help them develop 

leadership, management, and life skills. 

Until our next update, good luck, and best 

wishes. 

The Jackson Team. 




